	Part 1 (Open to the public)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE 
STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES
TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON THURSDAY 24th JANUARY 2008
TITLE:
Protocols for hearings under Gambling Act 2005 and

Licensing Act 2003 
RECOMMENDATIONS:
To adopt protocol for premises licence hearings under Gambling Act and amended protocol for premises licence hearings under Licensing Act 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The Panel needs to adopt a protocol for dealing with hearings under the Gambling Act as and when any should arise. It is also an appropriate time to review the existing protocol under the Licensing Act.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Gambling Act 2005
Gambling Act 2005 (Proceedings of Licensing Committees and Sub-committees) (Premises Licences and Provisional Statements) (England and Wales) Regulations 2007;
Licensing Act 2003; Licensing Act 2003 (Hearings) Regulations 2005
(Available for public inspection)     

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low
SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Licensing fees
COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:



Provided by:
Tracy Barr
2.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:


Provided by:

3.
ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS
Provided by:

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

CONTACT OFFICER: Tracy Barr

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All
KEY COUNCIL POLICES: 

Crime and Disorder

DETAILS below
Protocols to be followed in hearings relating to Premises Licences under Gambling Act 2005 and Licensing Act 2003
The Licensing Authority needs to adopt a protocol to govern the conduct of hearings to determine the outcome of premises licence applications under the Gambling Act 2005. To date, no hearings have been needed but it is prudent to have a protocol in place for whenever it becomes necessary.

The draft protocol is based upon detailed procedural regulations introduced under the Gambling Act and is attached as an appendix to this report.

It also seems an appropriate time to review the existing protocol dealing with hearings concerning premises licence applications under the Licensing Act 2003. These hearings are also governed by detailed regulations similar but not identical to those under the Gambling Act. The amended Licensing Act protocol has been revised to mirror the Gambling Act protocol where legally possible. The amended protocol is appended to this report.
Members will note that the main difference relates to the overriding principles which must be taken into account when reaching a decision. 

Minor differences relate to references to witnesses and each party having an equal amount of time. There are legal reasons for these differences. The Gambling Act regulations make reference to witnesses whereas the Licensing Act regulations do not. Also, the Gambling Act regulations do not refer to parties having equal amounts of time to present their cases whereas the Licensing Act regulations do.
Recommendation:
The Panel consider the proposed protocols and adopt them for future hearings.
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